Hong Kong • 15 November 2018

### OFFICIAL CONVOCATION AND INVITATION

The Regional Formators Workshop of Salesian Cooperators 24 – 27 May 2019
Sihanoukville, CAMBODIA

Greetings of Peace from Hong Kong!

Further to the regional leadership meeting in Rome on 24<sup>th</sup> October during the World Congress, we have selected *Don Bosco Hotel School* Sihanoukville to support our members in Cambodia as well as the Salesian mission to help the disadvantaged youth there, for the first Regional Formators Workshop with Day 1 (24<sup>th</sup> May) being mainly for arrival and with departure after lunch on 27<sup>th</sup>. Also, we want to balance the workshop's quality against the number of participants; and so, the max. attendance level is set at 50.

# **THEME**

Be inspired of What a Good Formation is.

# ■ WHO TO ATTEND

Formators are all those who actively involve in formation of members and aspirants at local and/or provincial level, including but no limited to members serving the role of formation councillor, coordinator and delegate. It is up to the individual provincial council to decide who shall be nominated to attend this workshop but here are some criteria for your consideration:

- 7 attendees per province on average;
- personal desire and enthusiam to attend, to learn, to be inspired;
- consider the individual's future contribution to formation, esp. our own vocation, rather than seniority or experience of serving the Association.

#### ■ REGISTRATION FEE

For budget purpose, the estimate cost will be US\$250 per person including workshop materials, accommodation and meals. The registration form and further details are to be followed a little later. In case there is any concern about the fee, kindly advise and we will try our best to help.

### ■ PREPARATION WORK

To help maximize the quality of this workshop, all selected attendees must study our Formation Guidelines which should have been translated to local language as per final document of the Regional Congress last year in Tokyo.

Prior to the workshop, each province has to furnish me with a membership survey (see attached form), an interview (see attachment from Fr. Klement) and a progress report of "For the Young" project.

For all Provincial Coordinators, kindly ensure this message reach all of your selected attendees as soon as possible so that everyone will be fully informed and well prepare for it physically and spiritually.

Last and not the least, let's entrust the success of workshop to the Holy Spirit and pray to Mary Help of Christians. See you in Cambodia!

Sincerely yours in Don Bosco,

Philip Yu World Counc llor/EAO 2014-20 E-mail dr.ph lyu@gmail.com

### /attachment:

- registration form
- survey questionaire
- interview guidelines